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Dear Parents:

I would like to welcome you to 7th grade Ancient Civilizations. The material we will cover in Social Studies is more content rich and requires deeper analysis and critical thought from your child.  While I believe the material may be challenging during the start of the year, I have confidence that your child will quickly adjust and have a very successful school year. 

Seventh graders will study Ancient Civilizations, where the focus will be on Prehistory, Mesopotamia, Egypt and Kush, the Israelites and Phoenicians, Greece, and Rome. Students will showcase their learning at the end of the year with a summative research project rather than a final exam. 
My classroom is a structured, safe, and caring environment that is geared towards encouraging students to grow and learn by integrating academic content areas with activities that are built upon social interaction, group activities, engaging lessons, research, and experimentation.  
Education is an individual experience for every student who enters a classroom, and I look forward to fostering and stimulating the learning process of each of my students by encouraging academic success, personal achievement, and a love of learning.  

Please take some time to read through the following pages to understand what you and your child can expect from me during this school year.  I look forward to a spectacular and exciting school year!
Sincerely,

Mrs. Ryan
Textbook:
Each student has received login information for the online textbook, World History, as a source of study. The URL for the online textbook is: http://my.hrw.com. 
Class Website:
Seventh grade students will need access to a computer at home.  If this is not possible, students can arrange to use the computer labs before, during, and after school.  Computers are also available at the Paul Pratt Memorial Library.  A class website is in the works and will be used to communicate to students, provide access to course materials, and direct students to resources that will be important to their learning.  The course website may be accessed through the district website or directly using the following link: mrsryanancientciv.weebly.com.
Homework:
It is expected that all homework be turned in on the assigned due date.  For most homework assignments, students will be scored on their effort.  Quite simply, all I ask is that students try their best to answer questions or attend to the task they are asked to do giving their best effort.  The complete guidelines for homework assignments passed in after the due date or make-up assignments can be found in the Student Handbook. If your child misses extended time in school, please check in with me to arrange for any necessary after-school help and new due dates for make-up work.

Honesty Policy:

I wish to establish a trusting and honest relationship with each of my students. I trust that students in my classrooms will turn in homework and project assignments that represent their own work-product entirely.  It must be work that is neither plagiarized nor copied from another student or any other source. It is important that every student takes ownership in his/her work, and makes his/her best effort. If any student breaks this trust, he/she will receive a 0 or other serious reductions on the assignment as outlined in the Student Handbook. Plagiarism and cheating are considered major violations of school policy and can result in possible suspension. 

Parent Meetings

If, at any time, you would like to discuss your child’s academic performance (accomplishments or challenges), or have questions or concerns regarding the information and expectations outlined in this document, an appointment can be made by emailing Mrs. Nelligan at cnelligan@cohassetk12.org  or me at: eryan@cohassetk12.org 
